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Twenty-five years ago, two dedicated and inspirational 

men had the vision of a plant nursery where people 

could work together in a supportive and pressure-free 

environment, restoring self-esteem, dignity and 

happiness.  It is thanks to Cyril Speller and the 
th

Reverend Canon Roslyn Aish that, on 14  April 1990, 

four volunteers, one part-time member of staff 

seconded from the local health authority, and a dog 

named Gus started the long process of clearing an 

abandoned and overgrown site which came to be 

known as Cherry Tree Nursery. It is to these two 

individuals and to the owners of the site, Bournemouth 

Borough Council, who so providentially leased us the 

land, that our first thanks must go twenty-five years 

later, but our sincere thanks also go to everyone who 

reads this newsletter, for every one of you has played 

your part in enabling something to happen that twenty-

five years ago did not seem possible. We hope that all 

those of you who have played your part will also share 

your memories with us. In the New Year we will set up a 

book in the shop to enable you to do so as part of our 

anniversary celebrations.

Fourteen years ago, we were fortunate to have film-

maker Simon Cox join us to make a video of our work, 

'The Cherry Tree Nursery Story'. In 2014, he came 

back to make an updated version. 'Celebrating 25 

years of Cherry Tree Nursery', which was released 

at the Open Day. Simon was astonished to see how 

much things had changed, and how much harder 

life is now for those with mental health problems. 

You can watch both versions on our website here 

http://www.cherrytreenursery.org.uk/. But although 

much has changed, some things remain the same: our 

ethical basis, the basic human need for community, 

the restorative powers of the natural world and being 

outdoors, and our volunteers' amazing capacity to 

love, support and care for each other – which are the 

fundamental reasons for everything we do. 

Cherry Tree Nursery will especially remember 2014 for 

being the year of the building of Phase 3 – our new 

office and staff room, meeting room, first aid room and 

a new working area for our bookkeeping. Having 

completed all the facilities for the volunteers in 2013, it 

was time to renew the heart of the nursery operations. 

As we only moved in to Phase 2 at the end of 2013, we 

were unbelievably fortunate, mainly through the 

support of local trusts, organisations and individuals, to 

secure the funding for the third phase so quickly. It 

seemed as if everyone wanted the Sustainable 

Replacement Building Programme to be completed. 

We are so grateful to have found and worked with the 

Dorset Centre for Rural Skills throughout, and to know 

that they believe in what we are doing as much as we 

do – we don't want them to go!

This phase has been by far the most disruptive to the 

smooth running of the nursery for volunteers, staff, 

friends and customers, as it involved transporting the 

damp, leaking and dilapidated portacabins housing the 

old offices across the nursery, and digging up all the 

telephone and electric cables. Miraculously the 

buildings survived the move, but the relocation meant 

that the reception was no longer at the entrance, and 

that it was far harder for staff to monitor comings and 

goings, problems and general activities. We would like 

to thank you all for your patience and understanding 

during the construction work.

The new offices, which we plan to move in to at the 

beginning of 2015, are to be named in honour of our 

late patron and benefactor, Miss Sylvia 

Bowditch. 
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An increasing concern is the increase of 25-

30% in the numbers of children and young 

people seeking help for serious psychological 

problems each year. Self-harm and suicide 

attempts are rising; the charity Young Minds 

calls it a “hidden epidemic,” says the digital 

world massively increases young peoples' 

stress levels, and emphasises the acute 

shortage of help available. These risks 
thwere highlighted in The Daily Echo on 5  

November. In an interview Martyn 

U n d e r h i l l ,  p o l i c e  a n d  c r i m e  

commissioner for Dorset, points out that 

only 6% of the mental health budget is 

spent on children and young people. 

“Why can't we treat someone who is 

mentally ill with the same respect as if 

they were physically ill? Mental illness is not 

taken seriously enough, not enough resources are put 

in…”

Our wonderful volunteers continue to be active 

supporters of the local Food Bank, collecting food and 

money throughout the year. They strongly believe in 

giving back, in solidarity and reciprocity. Many of them 

donate part, or all, of their annual Christmas gift to 

charities like Médécins sans Frontières.  They have 

just completed another year of fundraising to bring life-

saving clean and drinkable water supplies to 

desperately poor Aymara communities in Bolivia. 

Another remote community, which has over 260 nights 

of frost every year and no means of heating, is now 

having a piped water supply installed thanks to money 

raised by our hard-working volunteers. They also 

organise their own Knitting and Sewing group, which 

takes place locally, and they have now invited the 

Dementia Knitting group to join them. They organise 

their own Christmas dinner outing, as well as looking 

forward to the annual Cherry Tree party. One of them 

wrote recently: “From the moment I started attending 

Cherry Tree I felt an amazing sense of belonging, of 

community and of hope….Had it not been for Cherry 

Tree, I do not believe I would be alive today…...”

A recent donor wrote: “I enclose a donation to mark 
thyour 25  birthday.  I have been lost in admiration of the 

work you have done through the nursery over the years 

– particularly how you have coped with the increasing 

complexities of helping people with mental health 

problems, rather than just complaining about them!”

W e  

would like to 

thank from the bottom of our 

hearts everyone who has helped us over 

the last 25 years. We know that we are still here 

because of the goodwill and generosity of spirit of all of 

you, and we want you to know how much this is 

appreciated by the over 700 people who have passed 

through Cherry Tree's books. It is not easy for charities 

to survive, as more and more pressure is put on them, 

and resources are very scarce. We hope you may feel 
thmoved to support us in some way during our 25  year, if 

only by buying your plants from us. The best way to 

support Cherry Tree is by standing order, which is why 

we have enclosed a form. A very small amount helps 

ensure a regular income. Or organise a coffee morning 

or sponsored event! Our love and thanks goes out to 

you all.
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We hope to have a formal opening and blessing of the 

whole building complex in 2015 and look forward to 

showing it to many of you. We all enjoy the sustainable 

buildings, with their natural feel, look and smell, the 

love that has gone in to them, and the fact that they are 

built of local natural materials, such as straw, timber, 

wool and flax.

2014 started with a prolonged period of wet weather, 

making work difficult. We lost several polytunnel 

covers in the gales, and had much repair and renewal 

work to do, as well as constructing a donated metal 

building as an additional indoor working area, and 

multi-purpose metal benches for the greenhouse. We 

are extremely grateful to all the donors who have made 

and continue to make our winter projects possible. This 

winter there are more tunnels to cover and more 

benches to construct, thanks to the support of local 

organisations and individuals. We have also realised 

that we need to expand our sales area again. There is 

no longer sufficient space to display all the many plant 

varieties we produce; this makes it difficult for 

customers and reduces plant quality, so we hope to 

increase the size of the display area by one third. All 

this work will keep the volunteers very busy until plant 

work starts again, and they enjoy the wide variety of 

tasks available.

25 years ago, we grew only a few hundred varieties, 

mainly large quantities of landscape plants. Now we 

sell hardly any of these! Most popular today are cottage 

garden plants, perennials, grasses, bamboo, herbs, 

fruit and vegetables. We grew a lot more trees and 

roses this year, and for the first time volunteers made 

and sold 200 hanging baskets. More customers now 

want a ready-made garden and are looking for bigger 

and more well-established plants. Particularly popular 

is Griselinia littoralis hedging, to the extent that we had 

a special day, reminiscent of the Potathon, when we 

potted over 4,000 of them and volunteers really 

If humanity still 

“ has hopes of 
survival, it is 

through our 
astounding capacity 

for human 
tenderness, and our 

hope of growing 
better together with 

others.”

Cherry Tree Nursery, Off New Road Roundabout, 
Northbourne, Bournemouth, BH!0 7DA

01202 593537 www.cherrytreenursery.org.uk email: 
contactus@cherrytreenursery.org.uk


